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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor Patricia Flury



Vice Mayor Bobbie Grace 

Commissioner Anne Castro

                        Commissioner Walter Duke

Commissioner C.K. McElyea

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services

BY: 

Leo Williams, Public Works Superintendent

Date:

July 27, 2011 (Revised 8/15/2011)
RE:           
Authorizing appropriation of funds in connection with the Melaleuca Gardens Wall along NW 10th Street/Griffin Road


Introduction and Background

The wall is County-owned and is in need of immediate rehabilitation that can best be done using in-house City staff and such work would be overseen by the City instead of the County. Discussions have taken place with the County regarding reimbursement of cost to City. City Manager’s office to follow-up once work is done.
The City Manager and Public Services Director, based on several complaints from residents have determined that it is necessary to provide services for painting and installation of landscaping, and irrigation at the Melaleuca Gardens Wall along NW 10th Street/Griffin Road. The City Manager can authorize the purchase of supplies, services, equipment and materials in amounts in excess of $25,000.00 without competitive bidding and advertising for bids if authorized to do so in advance by resolution adopted by the City Commission.  
Public Services has determined that the work for this part of the project can best be done using in-house City staff; and cost to date plus other costs associated with the landscape installation, irrigation system repairs, wall repairs and painting shall not exceed $50,000.00 if done in-house.
At the August 9, 2011 Commission Meeting questions were raised regarding paint type and color selection. City staff recommends anti-graffiti one coat paint by TEX-COTE. This paint is presently being used by FDOT on their projects to address graffiti. The color will be selected by the Neighborhood Committee and the President of the Melaleuca Gardens Association. The City suggested landscaping material for this project as a starting point. The City suggests that a neighborhood committee be selected to also address landscaping. Additional meetings will be scheduled with the neighborhood or landscaping committee to finalize the landscaping material. If work is done with in-house staff minor modifications can also be made during installation as requested by the Committee. 
Another suggestion offered by the City Commission was bidding this project instead of having the work done in-house. To bid this project we would need to hire a consultant to prepare design documents and provide services during construction. Public services received a cost proposal from CG&A for engineering and bidding services in the amount of $24,891.00.  If the City Commission wishes to bid this project we would need to increase the budget substantially. 
To proceed as previously suggested, staff recommends deferral and transfer of $73,775 in capital funds for purchase of a Rotary Lift by the Fleet Maintenance Division to the General Fund-Streets Department, Maintenance of Grounds account to provide funding for this Melaleuca Wall project.

Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approves the attached resolution authorizing a transfer of funds and approval of the Melaleuca Gardens wall project in an amount not to exceed $50,000.00 under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   

